
[9/1/2024 Shooting Sports Program Updates]

Effective September 1, 2024, Scouting’s Shooting Sports programs within all 
programs including Cub Scouting, Scouts BSA, Venturing and Sea Scouting will 
be referred to as Range and Target Activities.  


Note: As a reminder, the updated Cub Scout program effective June 1, 2024 includes 
elective adventures versus awards for Cub Scouts. These elective adventures can still 
only be offered at an accredited camp program (day camp, short-term camp, long-term 
camp) or a council organized one day event. For information on delivering these new 
elective adventures, please visit the shooting sports website. 


In addition, effective September 1, 2024, the following changes will affect the 
range and target activities within Scouts BSA, Venturing and Sea Scouting. All 
other current Scouting range and target activities policies as indicated in the National 
Shooting Sports Manual remain unchanged and must be followed. These changes will 
be reflected in the National Shooting Sports Manual on September 1, 2024 and will be 
updated periodically. Additional information regarding these changes can be found on 
the Shooting Sports FAQ website. 


• Firearm programs may only take place on a nationally authorized camp 
property’s range(s) or at a commercial firearm range. This does not apply to 
district or council programs that utilize BB devices*, but applies to pellet rifles, 
airsoft (any type), rifles, pistols, shotguns, and muzzle loading rifles and 
shotguns.  


• The use of personal firearms and personal ammunition is prohibited in all 
Scouting programs at nationally authorized camp properties. Personal firearms 
and personal ammunition may be used at a commercial firearm range, subject to 
restrictions regarding caliber, gauge, and action as described in the National 
Shooting Sports Manual and herein. 


• At a minimum, all Scouts BSA troops, Venturing crews, and Sea Scout ships 
who provide unit-level sponsored/planned range and target activities must have 
at least one registered unit leader 21+ years of age take the Range Activity 
SAFEty online training. This trained adult leader must be present at the range. 
The training is recommended for all unit leaders in Scouts BSA, Venturing and 
Sea Scouting. Note this training does not replace the requirements for certified 
NRA firearms instructors and range safety officers. This training will be available 
beginning 9/1/2024. 


More at source: https://www.scouting.org/health-and-safety/gss/gss08/#a


Source: https://www.scouter.com/topic/33790-shooting-sports-programs-changes-
coming-9124-including-name-change-range-and-target-activities/
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